ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council- Liz Court, tel. no: 01538 702077
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th July 2012 at Alstonefield Village Hall.

Present:  Cllr D Griffin (Chair), Cllr N Peat, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr R Hignett, Cllr C Reavy.  
Ms L Court, Clerk
Three members of the public were also present.

19 Apologies –Cllr K Stockton and Cllr N Bonsall
20 Public Forum

A member of the public discussed the change in the current arrangement for the mowing of the playing field. A vote of thanks from all was given to Peter for all his hard work that has gone into improving the field to such an extent and it was decided that the current excellent condition must be maintained. The implications of the change from the end of this season have been reviewed and will be considered further at the precept meeting with regard to equipment and the time involved.

A member of the public asked whether consideration could be given to a proposal to sign the hamlet of Damgate effectively from Stanshope Hall. There are issues for those navigating by SatNav in such rural areas where one postcode covers several hamlets. This was felt to be a very good idea after the success of reinstating place signs for Stanshope and the Clerk was asked to contact Angela Nutter at SCC to request the same for Hope Dale, Mill Dale and Damgate as well as appropriate fingerpost signage. 






Clerk to action
21
 Minutes of Previous Meeting – Agreed and signed
22
 Declarations of Interest – new Code of Conduct and Disclosure of Pecuniary Interests Register to be completed and signed by all in compliance with The Localism Act 2011 –

 no interests declared. New Code of Conduct was adopted unanimously and paperwork distributed for the disclosures. The Clerk requested return of this in time for her to send on to SMDC by the deadline of 28th July. 
23
Planning Matters

23.1 Permission granted for NP/SM/0312/0254, replacement windows, rooflights and lean-to entrance porch at Wisteria Cottage, Lode Lane - noted
23.2 update regarding Dove Fold condition 3 following correspondence on the matter. It was agreed that a meeting be held the following day to discuss the submission to the Planning Committee on 13th July 2012 at Bakewell. Additional meeting called
23.3 Planning Application no. NP/SM/0711/0677 for removal or variation of a condition s.73 –the Council had no comments
24
 Financial Matters
24.1 – meeting to be arranged between Vice Chair and Clerk to update accounts – to take place on Tuesday 17th July at 10.30am
 24.2 
Payments
 24.2.1
£231.00 reimbursement  to Nick Bonsall for stone purchased and jubilee purchases - ratified
 24.2.2
£30.00 Village Hall rental for Jubilee -ratified
 24.2.3
£10.00 Bank Holiday Market Donation -ratified
 24.2.4
£224.00 Lengthsman’s (DB) wages and £8.41 expenses -ratified
 24.2.5 
£79.20 Playsafety Limited- RoSPA Annual Inspection invoice - ratified
 24.2.6 
£775.40 Clerk’s wages for April-June (quarter 1) as contracted – Expenses 114.49 - ratified
 24.2.7
£135.70 Peak District National Park – 50% share of honesty box takings 2011/12 -ratified
 24.2.8
£31.92 reimbursement to Dot Griffin for jubilee purchases –ratified
 24.2.9
£220.69 Lengthsman’s (IR) 126.00 wages, £80 additional labour and £14.69 expenses -ratified
 24.3 Monies Received and banked



6.3.1  - Car Park Honesty Boxes

 Playing Field Car Park –  £27.20        Toilet Car Park  - £35.91
6.3.2 – Car Boot Playing Field  Rental  £70.00
6.3.3 – Income for Jubilee Mugs £145.00
6.3.4 - SMDC – Recycling income £193.76
6.3.5 – Leaden Boot Challenge Committee – donation towards maintenance of playing field £50.00 – Clerk to write a letter of thanks
25
 Playing Field Matters

25.1 RoSPA Annual Inspection Report on play area – noted and passed to engineer to recheck any areas identified as medium risks
25.2 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – 3/7/12
25.3 Playing Field on-going maintenance folder  - this has been set up and will be kept in the Village Hall with the Play Area Safety Check Confirmation folder. 

25.4 Car Park – honesty box – report on any monies collected prior to July meeting.





Playing Field Car Park  - £31.43
Toilet Car Park- £32.49
The Chair also mentioned some slight damage done to the lock of the Toilets Car Park honesty box as someone had tried to tamper with the lock. This has been rectified. 
26
 General Village Matters
26.1 Stile on Baley Hill – this has been reported to the National Trust by the Leaden Boot Committee for attention.

26.2 Follow up on Alstonefield  De-Fib Project  -training has been offered for 18th July at 7.00pm
26.3 Diseased tree on the George green - This will be taken down if the Peak Park Authority agree. There is a possibility of a grant to provide replacement tree which will be investigated.     
27
Groups using the area and issues around Countryside Code – the Council discussed potential ways forward to prevent issues from groups using either the playing field or the area generally for expeditions and events. Several complaints have been received from residents regarding gates, walls, litter and other problems, some of which have had serious outcomes. After much discussion, it was decided that the two companies who had hired the Playing field this season should not be accepted again. There was discussion regarding the cost of the hire but it was felt that the damage done was not of the type that could be recompensed, although some repair of walls had been required. The leaving open of gates allowing stock to roam and various other issues with the Countryside code had resulted in distress for residents.





Clerk to contact Mrs Critchlow
With regard to groups using the area for expeditions under the Duke of Edinburgh scheme, it was decided that if groups were dropping litter or causing damage, that the name of the school should be sought and that the Clerk would write to the D of E organisation and/or the School as appropriate with that information. 







Clerk to action

It was noted that signage for a Beeston Cycling Club event which is in the past is still up. The Clerk was asked to contact the organisers via Warslow to request removal. 

Clerk to action
28
Speeding issues within the parish – the Council discussed a suggestion for 30mph repeater signs within the village. The Rakes is a particular problem area. It was suggested that this matter be tied in to the Rural Policing road show (see Correspondence in) and that people attending this at either Mill Dale or Alstonefield speak directly to those present about the issues. A site visit to look at the potential for Speed Indicator signs within the Parish will be sought with SCC. 










Clerk to action


29
 Website - Paypal and community bank account. It was agreed that this should be changed to the current Clerk’s details. Councillor Reavy offered to request the appropriate paperwork. 
30
 Highways matters

30.1 – request for signage to Damgate Farm at the green by Stanshope Hall – This matter had been covered at the Public Forum
30.2 – drainage issues opposite The Hollow reported to SCC – report id 144054.2262012.8 followed up by the Clerk. Additional drainage issues were discussed and the Clerk was asked to report the frequent flooding events at Hope Dale as a matter of urgency to SCC as these are causing problems to some Hope Dale residents and create traffic diversions. 









Clerk to action

31
 Correspondence in – all noted. The Clerk was asked to scan and email a copy of the ‘Votin’ Poster so that this can be displayed and to advertise the Rural Crime Initiative visits to Alstonefield and Mill Dale Car park on the village website. It was also agreed that Dot Griffin would continue to act on behalf of the Parish Council as a Managing Trustee for the Alstonefield Educational Trust
Clerk to action
32
 Any Other Business -none
33
 Date of Next Meeting  - 15th August 2012. The Clerk will be away, but will prepare the Agenda and other paperwork as usual. Councillor Reavy offered to take minutes of the meeting. 
Council meetings are open to the public. Members of the public are also entitled to see the reports presented, if these are not subsequently published as part of the minutes and therefore automatically in the public record. Minutes and reports can be viewed by appointment with the Clerk and copies made, upon request, on payment of a charge. 12.03.2012


